
LAUNCELLS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held in the Parish Hall on Friday 6th June 2014 at 
7.30pm 
!
PRESENT: Margaret Cleave, Christine Hobbs, Maxwell Allin, Sheridon 
Rosser, Brian Pollard, Graham Tape, Paul Wingard, Royston Symons 
Andrew Hargreaves(part meeting), & 2 members of the public 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Peter Harwood. 
MINUTES: The minutes of the last meeting were approved and 
signed by Margaret Cleave (vice-chairman). 
MATTERS ARISING: 
Cornwall Council’s Senior Land Drainage Officer, Steve Blatchford 
has now said that he plans to take no action against the landowner 
over filling in the water course at Red Post – matter to be followed 
up and  brought to attention of Councillor Paula Dolphin. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 
▪ Agricultural building for the housing of dairy cattle at Shernick 

Farmhouse for Mr. T. Bray – No objections but suggest roof to 
be green. 

▪ Extend an existing livestock building increasing capacity for 
livestock, fodder storage and farming equipment at Marsh 
Farm for Mr. K. Wickett – No objections. 

▪ General purpose agricultural building on land East of Thorne 
Farm for Mr & Mrs Pengilley and Mr & Mrs Medland – Sheridon 
Rosser declared an interest and took no part in discussion or 
decision – No objections. 

PLANNING DECISIONS: 
Notification received that the following applications have been 
approved by planners. 

• Variation of condition to allow additional living space at 
Thurlibeer Farm 

• Erection of single storey electrical control building on land east 
of Prustacott . 

• Covering of existing silage pit at Scorsham Farm. 
!
!

PARISH NEWS: 
Following Nigel Hunt’s announcement at the Annual Parish Meeting 
that he will be retiring as editor of ‘Launcells Parish News’ at the 
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end of the year, Mrs Mandy Pollard has shown an interest in possibly 
taking on the role.  Nigel & Mandy to be invited to a future council 
meeting to advise councillors how they can be of greater assistance, 
bearing in mind that the magazine is self supporting under auspices 
of the Parish Council. 
CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTS: 
Sheridon Rosser provided all councillors with details of recent 
meeting on new scheme CLLD (Community-led Local Development 
LEADER) held at Whitstone 
Notice of changes to bus services in Cornwall & Plymouth 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
Sheridon Rosser is to renew website domain name and it was 
unanimously agreed to again ask local businesses to advertise to 
defray cost. 
Launcells Community now have a Facebook page which everyone 
was encouraged to look at – as well as general comments, a resident 
has complained about how social housing is allocated.  No 
comments to be forwarded, but the council continues to deplore 
the fact that there is no local input particularly as Cornwall Council 
set their own priorities. 
A sub-committee of Christine Hobbs, Sheridon Rosser, Brian Pollard 
and Paul Wingard to meet and discuss set up of parish calendar and 
oversee judging of photos.  Hopefully a mock version of calendar 
will be available at the next council meeting. 
It was agreed to send a get well card to local resident Brian Hopper. 
Clerk to follow up enquiries made to planning dept about ‘mobile 
homes’ in Coombe Lane. 
Request to be made to Highways Dept for “No overtaking” signs 
near Thorne Farm. 
Complaints received verbally about noise disturbance caused by 
agricultural machinery working into the night.  As farmers have to 
make the most of good weather and the complainants were not 
identified no action can be taken. 
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